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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No.698-A
Committee:   Governmental Operations


	Title:  A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to modernizing the notice requirements for public hearings on proposed rules.

	Sponsors:  By Council Members Chin, Garodnick, Jackson, James, Lander, Mendez, Palma, Rose, Seabrook, Vann and Mark-Viverito

	Summary of Legislation:    This bill requires each agency to provide information regarding the public hearing to be held with regard to a proposed rule in a prominent location on such agency's website at least seven days prior to the date set for such hearing.  Each agency shall further provide a link to the NYC Rules online portal.  Also, this bill provides that each agency shall, to the greatest extent practicable, publicize upcoming public hearings via electronic means that are likely to reach interested members of the public.  Inadvertent failure to comply with the notice requirements shall not result in the invalidation of any rule.



	Effective Date:   This local law would take effect ninety days after enactment.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures as the goals of this legislation can be achieved using existing resources. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 

                                                Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs



	Estimate Prepared By:   John Russell, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                              Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director

    

	History:     This legislation was introduced to the full Council on November 3, 2011 as Int. 698 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations.  On December 14, 2011, a Committee hearing was held regarding this legislation and the bill was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 698-A, will be considered by the Committee on February 28, 2012.


